HB 5282 - Vote NO

Opposition Letter

House Commitiee on State Government & Elections
State House

March 18, 2025

Dear Members of the House Committee on State Government & Elections,

| am writing to express my opposition to HB 5282, which would allow citizens as young as
16 years old to register to vote. While | believe in the importance of civic engagement, | do
not think that individuals at such a young age are fully equipped to make informed voting
decisions. Voter eligibility should be reserved for those who are of legal adult age and have
had sufficient life experience to participate meaningfully in elections.

Thank you for your consideration.
Respectfully,
Pyara Meyer

Concerned Citizen



